

SERVING THE COMMUNITY SINCE 1884

New Prague Fire Department

505 5TH Ave. NW New Prague, MN 56071

1-3-2024

Mayor and City Council,

Attached is an estimate to purchase 8 new radios with State bid pricing. This would be a split purchase with the Rural Fire association. The Rural Fire association has already approved the purchase. The current plan is to replace 6 to 8 radios a year until they are all replaced. Most of our radios currently are between 15 and 25 years old and are starting to fail. With this purchase, this will allow us to replace the ones that are starting to become unusable.

Thank you,

Steve Rynda Fire Chief